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Ricky Serna, Acting Director 

April 28, 2021 

Repeal of Interpretative Memorandum 2011-009 

Effective Wednesday, April 28, 2021, this Memorandum repeals State Personnel Office 
Interpretative Memorandum 2011-009. (See attached.) 

To the extent this Memorandum is a mere recitation of State Personnel Board Rule, it is 
unnecessary.  To the extent the Memorandum provides guidance beyond or contrary to 
State Personnel Board Rule, conditions no longer exist to warrant it.   
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